

## BOARD OF REGISTERED NURSING

P.O. BOX 944210 SACRAMENTO, CA 94244-2100 TELEPHONE: (916) 322-3350



Catherine M. Puri, Ph.D., R.N. Executive Officer

February 18, 1993

Robert M. Deliman, M.D. Chairman, Surgical Services Santa Teresita Hospital 819 Buena Vista Street Duarte, CA 91010-1703

Dear Dr. Deliman,

The Board of Registered Nursing is in receipt of your recent correspondence regarding Certified Nurse Anesthetist.

Certified Nurse Anesthetist do not require supervision by a physician nor do they require proctoring or a probation period. Registered Nurses who meet the criteria for certification are deemed competent to perform anesthesia. Certified Nurse Anesthetists who are not employees of an acute care facility are subject to the bylaws of the facility and may be required by the facility to provide proof of professional liability insurance coverage. There is no additional malpractice insurance required for the surgeons since a CRNA is responsible for his or her own professional conduct and is held liable for those professional acts. The CRNA practices under his or her own license not that of a physician.

Please find enclosed a copy of the Nurse Anesthetists Act. If further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely Yours,

BOARD OF REGISTERED NURSING

Ruth Ann Terry, R.N., M.P.H.

Supervising Nursing Education Consultant

rt

Enclosures ?